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HISTORIETTES OR TALES OF CONTINENTAL LIFE VOL III
When Galen heard this, he ordered the weaver the amount of his wife's dowry and bade him pay it to her and divorce her. Moreover, he forbade
him from returning to the practice of physic and warned him never again to take to wife a woman of better condition than himself; and he gave him
his spending-money and bade him return to his [former] craft. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary or rarer than the story of the two
sharpers who cozened each his fellow.".When they heard me speak in Arabic, one of them came up to me and saluting me [in that language],
questioned me of my case. Quoth I, 'What [manner of men] are ye and what country is this?' 'O my brother,' answered he, 'we are husbandmen and
come to this river, to draw water, wherewithal to water our fields; and whilst we were thus engaged to-day, as of wont, this boat appeared to us on
the surface of the water, issuing from the inward of yonder mountain. So we came to it and finding thee asleep therein, moored it to the shore,
against thou shouldst awake. Acquaint us, therefore, with thy history and tell us how thou camest hither and whence thou enteredst this river and
what land is behind yonder mountain, for that we have never till now known any make his way thence to us.' But I said to them, 'Give me
somewhat to eat and after question me.' So they brought me food and I ate and my spirits revived and I was refreshed. Then I related to them all
that had befallen me, whereat they were amazed and confounded and said, 'By Allah, this is none other than a marvellous story, and needs must we
carry thee to our king, that thou mayst acquaint him therewith.' So they carried me before their king, and I kissed his hand and saluted him..? ? ? ? ?
The best of all religions your love is, for in you Are love and life made easeful, untroubled and sincere.."Forget him," quoth my censurers, "forget
him; what is he?" iii. 42..? ? ? ? ? Raiment of silk and sendal, too, he brought to us for gift, And me in marriage sought therewith; yet, all his pains
despite,.They have shut out thy person from my sight, iii. 43..As for that which hath befallen thee, verily, it hath befallen [many] kings before thee
and their women have played them false, for all they were greater of puissance than thou, yea, and mightier of kingship and more abounding in
troops. If I would, I could relate unto thee, O king, concerning the wiles of women, that whereof I could not make an end all my life long; and
indeed, aforetime, in all these my nights that I have passed before thee, I have told thee [many stories and anecdotes] of the artifices of women and
of their craft and perfidy; but indeed the things abound on me; (173) wherefore, if it like thee, O king, I will relate unto thee [somewhat] of that
which befell kings of old time of the perfidy of their women and of the calamities which overtook them by reason of these latter." "How so?" asked
the king. "Tell on." "Hearkening and obedience,"answered Shehrzad."It hath been told me, O king, that a man once related to a company and spoke
as follows:.? ? ? ? ? Though little, with beauty myself I've adorned; So the flowers are my subjects and I am their queen..? ? ? ? ? Love's slave, I
keep my troth with them; but, when they vowed, Fate made itself Urcoub, (16) whom never oath could bind..Then he went away, whilst the fire
was loosed in the heart of the druggist and he shut his shop and betaking himself to his house, knocked at the door. Quoth the singer, 'Let me get
into the chest, for he saw me not yesterday.' 'Nay,' answered she, 'wrap thyself up in the rug.' So he wrapped himself up in the rug and stood in a
corner of the room, whilst the druggist entered and went straight to the chest, but found it empty. Then he went round about the house and searched
it from top to bottom, but found nothing and no one and abode between belief and disbelief, and said in himself, 'Belike, I suspect my wife of that
which is not in her.' So he was certified of her innocence and returned to his shop, whereupon out came the singer and they abode on their former
case, as of wont, till eventide, when she gave him one of her husband's shirts and he took it and going away, passed the night in his lodging..44.
Haroun er Reshid with the Damsel and Abou Nuwas cccxxxviii.When the king heard this, his anger subsided and he said, "Carry him back to
prison till to-morrow, to we may look into his affair.".Accordingly, the king bade fetch the girl [and she came]. Then there befell that which befell
of his foregathering with the elder sister, and when he went up to his couch, that he might sleep, the younger sister said to the elder, 'I conjure thee
by Allah, O my sister, an thou be not asleep, tell us a story of thy goodly stories, wherewithal we may beguile the watches of our night, against
morning come and parting.' 'With all my heart,' answered she and fell to relating to her, whilst the king listened. Her story was goodly and
delightful, and whilst she was in the midst of telling it, the dawn broke. Now the king's heart clave to the hearing of the rest of the story; so he
respited her till the morrow, and when it was the next night, she told him a story concerning the marvels of the lands and the extraordinary chances
of the folk, that was yet stranger and rarer than the first. In the midst of the story, the day appeared and she was silent from the permitted speech. So
he let her live till the ensuing night, so he might hear the completion of the story and after put her to death..54. The Poor Man and his Generous
Friend cccli.Quoth the Khalif, "God grant thee that thou seekest! Let us drink one last cup and rise before the dawn draw near, and to-morrow night
I will be with thee again." "Far be it!" said Aboulhusn. Then the Khalif filled a cup and putting therein a piece of Cretan henbane, gave it to his host
and said to him, "My life on thee, O my brother, drink this cup from my hand!" "Ay, by thy life," answered Aboulhusn, "I will drink it from thy
hand." So he took it and drank it off; but hardly had he done so, when his head forewent his feet and he fell to the ground like a slain man;
whereupon the Khalif went out and said to his servant Mesrour, "Go in to yonder young man, the master of the house, and take him up and bring
him to me at the palace; and when thou goest out, shut the door.".? ? ? ? ? e. The Barber's Story cxliii.O friends, the East wind waxeth, the morning
draweth near, iii. 123..98. The Haunted House in Baghdad dclxxxviii.Woman (The Old) and the Draper's Wife, ii. 55..It befell, after this, that a man
was slain in Abou Sabir's village; wherefore the Sultan caused plunder the village, and they plundered the headman's goods with the rest So his
wife said to him, 'All the Sultan's officers know thee; so do thou prefer thy plaint to the king, that he may cause thy beasts to be restored to thee.'
But he said to her, 'O woman, said I not to thee that he who doth evil shall suffer it? Indeed, the king hath done evil, and he shall suffer [the
historiettes-or-tales-of-continental-life-vol-iii.pdf
Page 1/9

Historiettes Or Tales Of Continental Life Vol Iii

consequences of] his deed, for whoso taketh the goods of the folk, needs must his goods be taken.' A man of his neighbours heard his speech, and
he was an envier of his; so he went to the Sultan and acquainted him therewith, whereupon he sent and plundered all [the rest of] his goods and
drove him forth from the village, and his wife [and children] with him. So they went wandering in the desert and his wife said to him, 'All that hath
befallen us cometh of thy slothfulness in affairs and thy default.' But he said to her, 'Have patience, for the issue of patience is good.'.As for the
youth, he gave his governor a thousand dirhems and despatched him to his father, to fetch money from him, so he might pay the rest of the girl's
price, saying to him, 'Be not [long] absent.' But the governor said in himself, 'How shall I go to his father and say to him, "Thy son hath wasted thy
money and wantoned it away"? (180) With what eye shall I look on him, and indeed, I am he in whom he confided and to whom he hath entrusted
his son? Indeed, this were ill seen. Nay, I will fare on to the pilgrimage (181) [with the caravan of pilgrims], in despite of this fool of a youth; and
when he is weary [of waiting], he will demand back the money [he hath already paid] and return to his father, and I shall be quit of travail and
reproach.' So he went on with the caravan to the pilgrimage (182) and took up his abode there..? ? ? ? ? Ask mine eyes whether slumber hath lit on
their lids since the hour of your loss Or if aye on a lover they've looked. Nay, an ye believe not their tale,.? ? ? ? ? Quoth Sherik, "On me be his
warranty, may God assain the king!" So the Tai departed, after a term had been assigned him for his coming..? ? ? ? ? "Knoweth my loved one
when I see her at the lattice high Shine as the sun that flameth forth in heaven's blue demesne?".? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the
Sailor cclxix.? ? ? ? ? For the uses of food I was fashioned and made; The hands of the noble me wrought and inlaid..O thou that questionest the
lily of its scent, ii. 256..? ? ? ? ? If I must die, then welcome death to heal My woes; 'twere lighter than the pangs I feel..God knows I ne'er recalled
thy memory to my thought, iii. 46..So he went out to them and questioned them of their case, whereupon, "Return to thy lord," answered they, "and
question him of Prince El Abbas, if he have come unto him, for that he left his father King El Aziz a full-told year agone, and indeed longing for
him troubleth the king and he hath levied a part of his army and his guards and is come forth in quest of his son, so haply he may light upon tidings
of him." Quoth the eunuch, "Is there amongst you a brother of his or a son?" "Nay, by Allah!" answered they. "But we are all his mamelukes and
the boughten of his money, and his father El Aziz hath despatched us to make enquiry of him. So go thou to thy lord and question him of the prince
and return to us with that which he shall answer you." "And where is King El Aziz?" asked the eunuch; and they replied, "He is encamped in the
Green Meadow." (96).Then they betook themselves to two boys affected to the [special] service of the king, who slept not but on their knee, (125)
and they lay at his head, for that they were his pages of the chamber, and gave them each a thousand dinars of gold, saying, 'We desire of you that
ye do somewhat for us and take this gold as a provision against your occasion.' Quoth the boys, 'What is it ye would have us do?' And the viziers
answered, 'This Abou Temam hath marred our affairs for us, and if his case abide on this wise, he will estrange us all from the king's favour; and
what we desire of you is that, when ye are alone with the king and he leaneth back, as he were asleep, one of you say to his fellow, "Verily, the
king hath taken Abou Temam into his especial favour and hath advanced him to high rank with him, yet is he a transgressor against the king's
honour and an accursed one." Then let the other of you ask, "And what is his transgression?" And the first make answer, "He outrageth the king's
honour and saith, 'The King of Turkestan was used, whenas one went to him to seek his daughter in marriage, to slay him; but me he spared, for
that she took a liking to me, and by reason of this he sent her hither, because she loved me.'" Then let his fellow say, "Knowest thou this for truth?"
And the other reply, "By Allah, this is well known unto all the folk, but, of their fear of the king, they dare not bespeak him thereof; and as often as
the king is absent a-hunting or on a journey, Abou Temam comes to her and is private with her."' And the boys answered, 'We will say this.'.Now
the king was leaning back; so he sat up and said, 'Tell me of this.' 'It is well,' answered the tither. 'I go to the man whom I purpose to tithe and
circumvent him and feign to be occupied with certain business, so that I seclude myself therewith from the folk; and meanwhile the man is
squeezed after the foulest fashion, till nothing is left him. Then I appear and they come in to me and questions befall concerning him and I say,
"Indeed, I was ordered worse than this, for some one (may God curse him!) hath slandered him to the king." Then I take half of his good and return
him the rest publicly before the folk and send him away to his house, in all honour and worship, and he causeth the money returned to be carried
before him, whilst he and all who are with him call down blessings on me. So is it published in the city that I have returned him his money and he
himself saith the like, so he may have a claim on me for the favour due to whoso praiseth me. Then I feign to forget him till some time (242) hath
passed over him, when I send for him and recall to him somewhat of that which hath befallen aforetime and demand [of him] somewhat privily. So
he doth this and hasteneth to his dwelling and sendeth what I bid him, with a glad heart. Then I send to another man, between whom and the other
is enmity, and lay hands upon him and feign to the first man that it is he who hath traduced him to the king and taken the half of his good; and the
people praise me.' (243).? ? ? ? ? The nobles' hands, for that my place I must forsake, Do solace me with beds, whereon at ease I lie..When she
came in sight of the folk, they kissed the earth before her and she said to them, 'Tell me what hath betided Queen Tuhfeh from yonder dog
Meimoun and why did ye not send to me and tell me?' Quoth they, 'And who was this dog that we should send to thee, on his account? Indeed, he
was the least and meanest [of the Jinn].' Then they told her what Kemeriyeh and her sisters had done and how they had practised upon Meimoun
and delivered Tuhfeh from his hand, fearing lest he should slay her, whenas he found himself discomfited; and she said, 'By Allah, the accursed
one was wont to prolong his looking upon her!' And Tuhfeh fell to kissing Queen Es Shuhba's hand, whilst the latter strained her to her bosom and
kissed her, saying, 'Trouble is past; so rejoice in assurance of relief.'.When the vizier was ware that she was Arwa and heard her speech, he knew
that it behoved him not to lie and that nought would avail him but truth-speaking; so he bowed [his head] to the ground and wept and said, 'Whoso
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doth evil, needs must he abide it, though his day be prolonged. By Allah, I am he who hath sinned and transgressed, and nought prompted me unto
this but fear and overmastering desire and the affliction written upon my forehead; (118) and indeed this woman is pure and chaste and free from
all fault.' When King Dadbin heard this, he buffeted his face and said to his vizier, 'God slay thee! It is thou that hast parted me and my wife and
wronged me!' But Kisra the king said to him, 'God shall surely slay thee, for that thou hastenedst and lookedst not into thine affair and knewest not
the guilty from the guiltless. Hadst thou wrought deliberately, the false had been made manifest to thee from the true; so where was thy judgment
and thy sight?".? ? ? ? ? By thy ransom, (109) who dwellest alone in my heart, In despair for the loss of the loved one am I..When the king heard
these tidings of Aamir, he sent for him and let bring him before him; and when he entered his presence, he kissed the earth and saluted and showed
forth his breeding and greeted him with the goodliest of compliments. The king bade him raise his head and questioned him of his lord El Abbas;
whereupon he acquainted him with his tidings and told him that which had betided him with King Zuheir and of the army that was become at his
commandment and of the spoil that he had gotten. Moreover, he gave him to know that El Abbas was coming on the morrow, and with him more
than fifty thousand cavaliers, obedient to his commandment. When the king heard his speech, he bade decorate Baghdad and commanded [the
inhabitants] to equip themselves with the richest of their apparel, in honour of the coming of El Abbas. Moreover, he sent to give King El Aziz the
glad tidings of his son's return and acquainted him with that which he had heard from the prince's servant..After a few days, his brother returned
and finding him healed of his sickness, said to him, 'Tell me, O my brother, what was the cause of thy sickness and thy pallor, and what is the cause
of the return of health to thee and of rosiness to thy face after this?' So he acquainted him with the whole case and this was grievous to him; but
they concealed their affair and agreed to leave the kingship and fare forth pilgrim-wise, wandering at a venture, for they deemed that there had
befallen none the like of this which had befallen them. [So they went forth and wandered on at hazard] and as they journeyed, they saw by the way
a woman imprisoned in seven chests, whereon were five locks, and sunken in the midst of the salt sea, under the guardianship of an Afrit; yet for all
this that woman issued forth of the sea and opened those locks and coming forth of those chests, did what she would with the two brothers, after
she had circumvented the Afrit..The queen rejoiced in her and putting out her hand to her, drew her to herself and seated her by her side on the
couch; whereupon Tuhfeh kissed her hands and the queen said to her, 'Know, O Tuhfeh, that all that thou treadest of these belong not to any of the
Jinn, (224) for that I am the queen of them all and the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis sought my permission (225) and prayed me to be present at the
circumcision of his son. So I sent to him, in my stead, a slave-girl of my slave-girls, to wit, Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea, who is vice-queen of
my kingdom. When she was present at the wedding and saw thee and heard thy singing, she sent to me, giving me to know of thee and setting forth
to me thine elegance and pleasantness and the goodliness of thy breeding and thy singing. So I am come to thee, for that which I have heard of thy
charms, and this shall bring thee great worship in the eyes of all the Jinn.' (226).To return to his sister Selma. She awaited him till the last of the
day, but he came not; and she awaited him a second day and a third and a fourth, yet there came no news of him, wherefore she wept and beat with
her hands on her breast and bethought her of her affair and her strangerhood and her brother's absence; and she recited the following
verses:.Weaver who became a Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The ii. 21..? ? ? ? ? But, when from home it fares, forthright all glory it
attains And 'twixt the eyelid and the eye incontinent 'tis dight..? ? ? ? ? The two girls let me down from fourscore fathoms' height, As swoops a
hawk, with wings all open in full flight;.It befell one day that he entered a certain city and sold somewhat that was with him of merchandise and got
him friends of the merchants of the place and fell to sitting with them and entertaining them and inviting them to his lodging and his assembly,
whilst they also invited him to their houses. On this wise he abode a long while, till he was minded to leave the city; and this was bruited abroad
among his friends, who were concerned for parting from him. Then he betook himself to him of them, who was the richest of them in substance and
the most apparent of them in generosity, and sat with him and borrowed his goods; and when he was about to take leave, he desired him to give
him the deposit that he had left with him. 'And what is the deposit?' asked the merchant. Quoth the sharper, 'It is such a purse, with the thousand
dinars therein.' And the merchant said, 'When didst thou give it me?' 'Extolled be the perfection of God!' replied the sharper. 'Was it not on such a
day, by such a token, and thus and thus?' 'I know not of this,' rejoined the merchant, and words were bandied about between them, whilst the folk
[who were present also] disputed together concerning their affair and their speech, till their voices rose high and the neighbours had knowledge of
that which passed between them..? ? ? ? ? t. The two Pigeons dxcvii.? ? ? ? ? Thou left'st unto me, after thee, languor and carefulness; I lived a life
wherein no jot of sweetness I espied..Now there was in his neighbourhood a poor man, who had a slave-girl of surpassing beauty and loveliness,
and the youth became enamoured of her and suffered grief and concern for the love of her and her loveliness, so that he was like to perish for
passion; and she also loved him with a love yet greater than his love for her. So she called an old woman who used to visit her and acquainted her
with her case, saying, 'An I foregather not with him, I shall die.' The old woman promised her that she would do her endeavour to bring her to her
desire; so she veiled herself and repairing to the young man, saluted him and acquainted him with the girl's case, saying, 'Her master is a covetous
man; so do thou invite him [to thy lodging] and tempt him with money, and he will sell thee the damsel.'.32. The Khalif Hisham and the Arab
Youth dxxxiv.Meanwhile the messenger had reached the opposite camp with the news of Tuhfeh's deliverance, whereat the Sheikh Aboultawaif
rejoiced and bestowed on the bringer of good tidings a sumptuous dress of honour and made him commander over a company of the Jinn. Then
they fell upon Meimoun's troops and destroyed them to the last man; and when they came to Meimoun, they found that he had slain himself and
was even as we have said. Presently Kemeriyeh and her sister [Wekhimeh] came up to their grandfather and told him what they had done;
historiettes-or-tales-of-continental-life-vol-iii.pdf
Page 3/9

Historiettes Or Tales Of Continental Life Vol Iii

whereupon he came to Tuhfeh and saluted her and gave her joy of her deliverance. Then he delivered Meimoun's palace to Selheb and took all the
former's riches and gave them to Tuhfeh, whilst the troops encamped upon the Crescent Mountain. Moreover, the Sheikh Aboultawaif said to
Tuhfeh, 'Blame me not,' and she kissed his hands. As they were thus engaged, there appeared to them the tribes of the Jinn, as they were clouds,
and Queen Es Shuhba flying in their van, with a drawn sword in her hand..Hindbad the Porter, Sindbad the Sailor and, iii. 199..104. El Amin and
his Uncle Ibrahim ben el Mehdi ccccxviii.85. Jaafer the Barmecide and the Old Bedouin cccxcv.? ? ? ? ? My friends have not accustomed me to
rigour; for, of old, When I forsook them, they to seek accord did not disdain..? ? ? ? ? By God, how pleasant was the night we passed, with him for
third! Muslim and Jew and Nazarene, we sported till the day..Khalif, El Mamoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite
of the, iii. 171..? ? ? ? ? I shut myself up with my love; no spy betwixt us was; We feared no enemies' despite, no envious neighbour's hate..? ? ? ? ?
Wherefore, O stranger, dare thou not approach me with desire, Lest ruin quick and pitiless thy hardihood requite..The Seventh Day..When it was
the tenth day, (now this day was called El Mihrjan (129) and it was the day of the coming in of the folk, gentle and simple, to the king, so they
might give him joy and salute him and go forth), the counsel of the viziers fell of accord that they should speak with a company of the notables of
the city [and urge them to demand of the king that he should presently put the youth to death]. So they said to them, "When ye go in to-day to the
king and salute him, do ye say to him, 'O king, (to God be the praise!) thou art praiseworthy of policy and governance, just to all thy subjects; but
this youth, to whom thou hast been bountiful, yet hath he reverted to his base origin and wrought this foul deed, what is thy purpose in his
continuance [on life]? Indeed, thou hast prisoned him in thy house, and every day thou hearest his speech and thou knowest not what the folk say.'"
And they answered with "Hearkening and obedience.".With this the king bade the vizier go away to his lodging, and when he arose in the morning,
he abode his day in his house..Presently Aboulhusn turned to a damsel and called to her; whereupon she came to him and he said to her, "By the
protection of God, O damsel, am I Commander of the Faithful?" "Yes, indeed," answered she; "by the protection of God thou in this time art
Commander of the Faithful." Quoth he, "By Allah, thou liest, O thousandfold strumpet!" Then he turned to the chief eunuch and called to him,
whereupon he came to him and kissing the earth before him, said, "Yes, O Commander of the Faithful." "Who is Commander of the Faithful?"
asked Aboulhusn. "Thou," replied the eunuch and Aboulhusn said, "Thou liest, thousandfold catamite that thou art!" Then he turned to another
eunuch and said to him, "O my chief, (20) by the protection of God, am I Commander of the Faithful?" "Ay, by Allah, O my lord!" answered he.
"Thou in this time art Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds." Aboulhusn laughed at himself and misdoubted of his
reason and was perplexed at what he saw and said, "In one night I am become Khalif! Yesterday I was Aboulhusn the Wag, and to-day I am
Commander of the Faithful." Then the chief eunuch came up to him and said, "O Commander of the Faithful, (the name of God encompass thee!)
thou art indeed Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds!" And the slave-girls and eunuchs came round about him, till he
arose and abode wondering at his case..?STORY OF THE CREDULOUS HUSBAND.? ? ? ? ? Forbear thy verse-making, O thou that harbourest in
the camp, Lest to the gleemen thou become a name of wonderment..'Twere better and meeter thy presence to leave, ii. 85..Accordingly, they all
went in to the king one day (and Abou Temam was present among them,) and mentioned the affair of the damsel, the king's daughter of the Turks,
and enlarged upon her charms, till the king's heart was taken with her and he said to them, 'We will send one to demand her in marriage for us; but
who shall be our messenger?' Quoth the viziers, 'There is none for this business but Abou Temam, by reason of his wit and good breeding;' and the
king said, 'Indeed, even as ye say, none is fitting for this affair but he.' Then he turned to Abou Temam and said to him, 'Wilt thou not go with my
message and seek me [in marriage] the king's daughter of the Turks?' and he answered, 'Hearkening and obedience, O king.'.? ? ? ? ? Deem not, O
youth, that I to thee incline; indeed, no part Have I in those who walk the ways, the children of the tent. (87).? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the
Barber's Second Brother xxxi.STORY OF THE PIOUS WOMAN ACCUSED OF LEWDNESS..When King Shehriyar heard this story, he came to
himself and awaking from his drunkenness, (164) said, "By Allah, this story is my story and this case is my case, for that indeed I was in wrath
(165) and [danger of] punishment till thou turnedst me back from this into the right way, extolled be the perfection of the Causer of causes and the
Liberator of necks! Indeed, O Shehrzad," continued he, "thou hast awakened me unto many things and hast aroused me from mine
ignorance.".Presently, his friends and acquaintances among the merchants and people of the market began to come up to him, by ones and twos, to
give him joy, and said to him, laughing, "God's blessing on thee! Where an the sweetmeats? Where is the coffee? (262) It would seem thou hast
forgotten us; surely, the charms of the bride have disordered thy reason and taken thy wit, God help thee! Well, well; we give thee joy, we give thee
joy." And they made mock of him, whilst he gave them no answer and was like to tear his clothes and weep for vexation. Then they went away
from him, and when it was the hour of noon, up came his mistress, trailing her skirts and swaying in her gait, as she were a cassia-branch in a
garden. She was yet more richly dressed and adorned and more bewitching (263) in her symmetry and grace than on the previous day, so that she
made the passers stop and stand in ranks to look on her..We were sleeping one night on the roof, when a woman made her way into the house and
gathering into a bundle all that was therein, took it up, that she might go away with it. Now she was great with child and near upon her term and the
hour of her deliverance; so, when she made up the bundle and offered to shoulder it and make off with it, she hastened the coming of the pangs of
labour and gave birth to a child in the dark. Then she sought for the flint and steel and striking a light, kindled the lamp and went round about the
house with the little one, and it was weeping. [The noise awoke us,] as we lay on the roof, and we marvelled. So we arose, to see what was to do,
and looking down through the opening of the saloon, (112) saw a woman, who had kindled the lamp, and heard the little one weeping. She heard
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our voices and raising her eyes to us, said, "Are ye not ashamed to deal with us thus and discover our nakedness? Know ye not that the day
belongeth to you and the night to us? Begone from us! By Allah, were it not that ye have been my neighbours these [many] years, I would bring
down the house upon you!" We doubted not but that she was of the Jinn and drew back our heads; but, when we arose on the morrow, we found
that she had taken all that was with us and made off with it; wherefore we knew that she was a thief and had practised [on us] a device, such as was
never before practised; and we repented, whenas repentance advantaged us not.'.So he took a belt, wherein were a thousand dinars, and binding it
about his middle, entered the city and gave not over going round about its streets and markets and gazing upon its houses and sitting with those of
its folk whose aspect bespoke them men of worth, till the day was half spent, when he resolved to return to his sister and said in himself, 'Needs
must I buy what we may eat of ready-[dressed] food] I and my sister.' Accordingly, he accosted a man who sold roast meat and who was clean [of
person], though odious in his [means of getting a] living, and said to him, 'Take the price of this dish [of meat] and add thereto of fowls and
chickens and what not else is in your market of meats and sweetmeats and bread and arrange it in dishes.' So the cook set apart for him what he
desired and calling a porter, laid it in his basket, and Selim paid the cook the price of his wares, after the fullest fashion..WOMEN'S CRAFT..? ? ?
? ? b. The Merchant's Wife and the Parrot dlxxix."There was once, of old time, a king and he had a son [named Bihzad], there was not in his day a
goodlier than he and he loved to consort with the folk and to sit with the merchants and converse with them. One day, as he sat in an assembly,
amongst a number of folk, he heard them talking of his own goodliness and grace and saying, 'There is not in his time a goodlier than he.' But one
of the company said, 'Indeed, the daughter of King Such-an-one is handsomer than he.' When Bihzad heard this saying, his reason fled and his heart
fluttered and he called the last speaker and said to him, 'Repeat to me that which thou saidst and tell me the truth concerning her whom thou
avouchest to be handsomer than I and whose daughter she is.' Quoth the man, 'She is the daughter of King Such-an-one;' whereupon Bihzad's heart
clave to her and his colour changed..? ? ? ? ? r. The Heathcock and the Tortoises dcxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? The Lord's alternatives are these, wherewith He's
wont The needy wretch to ply and those in sore duresse..Oft as my yearning waxeth, my heart consoleth me, ii. 228..? ? ? ? ? b. The Merchant and
his Sons ccccxliv.Therewith King Shah Bekht rejoiced with an exceeding great joy and said, 'Praise be to God who hath delivered me from yonder
man and hath preserved me from the loss of the kingship and the cessation of prosperity from me!' So the affair of the vizier returned to order and
well-being and the king restored him to his place and advanced him in rank. Moreover, he assembled the folk who had missaid of him and
destroyed them all, to the last man. And how like," continued the vizier, "is this story unto that of myself and King Shah Bekht, with regard to that
whereinto I am fallen of the changing of the king's heart and his giving credence to others against me; but now is the righteousness of my dealing
established in thine eyes, for that God the Most High hath inspired me with wisdom and endowed thee with longanimity and patience [to hearken]
from me unto that which He allotted unto those who had foregone us, till He hath shown forth my innocence and made manifest unto thee the truth.
For now the days are past, wherein it was avouched to the king that I should endeavour for the destruction of my soul, (81) [to wit,] the month; and
behold, the probation time is over and gone, and past is the season of evil and ceased, by the king's good fortune." Then he bowed his head and was
silent. (82).So he sat down at the sharper's head, and said to him, 'Know, O Razi, that I will not leave thee till after ten days and their nights,
wherein I will wake and sleep by thy grave. So arise and be not a fool.' But he answered him not and El Merouzi [drew his knife and] fell to
sticking it into the other's hands and feet, thinking to make him move; but [he stirred not and] he presently grew weary of this and concluded that
the sharper was dead in good earnest. [However, he still misdoubted of the case] and said in himself, 'This fellow is dissembling, so he may enjoy
all the money.' Therewith he addressed himself to prepare him [for burial] and bought him perfumes and what [not else] was needed. Then they
brought him to the washing-place and El Merouzi came to him and heating water till it boiled and bubbled and a third of it was wasted, (40) fell to
pouring it on his skin, so that it turned red and blue and blistered; but he abode still on one case [and stirred not]..The folk took compassion on him
and gave him to eat and drink and he abode with them awhile. Then he questioned them of the way that led to the kingdom of his uncle Belehwan,
but told them not that he was his uncle. So they taught him the way and he ceased not to go barefoot, till he drew near his uncle's capital, and he
naked and hungry, and indeed his body was wasted and his colour changed. He sat down at the gate of the city, and presently up came a company
of King Belehwan's chief officers, who were out a-hunting and wished to water their horses. So they lighted down to rest and the youth accosted
them, saying, 'I will ask you of somewhat, wherewith do ye acquaint me.' Quoth they, 'Ask what thou wilt.' And he said, 'Is King Belehwan well?'
They laughed at him and answered, 'What a fool art thou, O youth! Thou art a stranger and a beggar, and what concern hast thou with the king's
health?' Quoth he, 'Indeed, he is my uncle;' whereat they marvelled and said, 'It was one question (135) and now it is become two.' Then said they
to him, 'O youth, it is as thou wert mad. Whence pretendest thou to kinship with the king? Indeed, we know not that he hath aught of kinsfolk,
except a brother's son, who was prisoned with him, and he despatched him to wage war upon the infidels, so that they slew him.' 'I am he,'
answered Melik Shah, 'and they slew me not, but there betided me this and that.'.Thief and the Woman, The, i. 278.King and his Chamberlain's
Wife, The, ii. 53..? ? ? ? ? p. The Sixteenth Officer's Story dccccxl.When Tuhfeh heard this, it was grievous to her and she wept sore; whereupon
quoth the head to her, 'The relief of God the Most High is near at hand; but now let me hear somewhat of thy speech.' So she took the lute and sang
three songs, weeping the while. 'By Allah,' said the head, 'thou hast been bountiful to me, may God be with thee!' Then it disappeared and the
season of sundown came. So she arose [and betook herself] to her place [in the hall]; whereupon the candles rose up from under the earth and
kindled themselves. Then the kings of the Jinn appeared and saluted her and kissed her hands and she saluted them. Presently, up came Kemeriyeh
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and her three sisters and saluted Tuhfeh and sat down; whereupon the tables were brought and they ate. Then the tables were removed and there
came the wine-tray and the drinking-service. So Tuhfeh took the lute and one of the three queens filled the cup and signed to Tuhfeh [to sing]. Now
she had in her hand a violet; so Tuhfeh sang the following verses:.87. El Mamoun and the Pyramids of Egypt cccxcviii.Ibn es Semmak and Er
Reshid, i. 195..? ? ? ? ? Thy loss is the fairest of all my heart's woes; My case it hath altered and banished repose..? ? ? ? ? O son of Simeon, give
no ear to other than my say. How bitter from the convent 'twas to part and fare away!.It chanced one night that the king sallied forth without the
city and drank and the wine got the mastery of him and he became drunken. So, of the youth's fearfulness for him, he said, 'I will keep watch
myself over the king this night, seeing that he deserveth this from me, for that which he hath wrought with me of kindnesses.' So he arose forthright
and drawing his sword, stationed himself at the door of the king's pavilion. Now one of the royal servants saw him standing there, with the drawn
sword in his hand, and he was of those who envied him his favour with the king; so he said to him, 'Why dost thou on this wise at this season and in
the like of this place?' Quoth the youth, 'I am keeping watch over the king myself, in requital of his bounties to me.'.The folk of the quarter heard
him and assembled under the window; and when he was ware of them, he opened the window and said to them, "Are ye not ashamed, O pimps?
Every one in his own house doth what he will and none hindereth him; but we drink one poor day and ye assemble and come, cuckoldy varlets that
ye are! To-day, wine, and to-morrow [another] matter; and from hour to hour [cometh] relief." So they laughed and dispersed. Then the girl drank
till she was intoxicated, when she called to mind her lord and wept, and the old man said to her, "What maketh thee weep, O my lady?" "O elder,"
replied she, "I am a lover and separated [from him I love]." Quoth he, "O my lady, what is this love?" "And thou," asked she, "hast thou never been
in love?" "By Allah, O my lady," answered he, "never in all my life heard I of this thing, nor have I ever known it! Is it of the sons of Adam or of
the Jinn?" She laughed and said, "Verily, thou art even as those of whom the poet speaketh, when as he saith ..." And she repeated the following
verses:.? ? ? ? ? All charms, indeed, thou dost comprise; so who shall vie with thee And who shall blame me if for love of such a fair I'm sped?.The
Twenty-Second Night of the Month..'Thou liest, O accursed one,' cried the king and bade lay hands on him and clap him in irons. Then he turned to
the two youths, his sons, and strained them to his breast, weeping sore and saying, 'O all ye who are present of cadis and assessors and officers of
state, know that these twain are my sons and that this is my wife and the daughter of my father's brother; for that I was king aforetime in such a
region.' And he recounted to them his history from beginning to end, nor is there aught of profit in repetition; whereupon the folk cried out with
weeping and lamentation for the stress of that which they heard of marvellous chances and that rare story. As for the king's wife, he caused carry
her into his palace and lavished upon her and upon her sons all that behoved and beseemed them of bounties, whilst the folk flocked to offer up
prayers for him and give him joy of [his reunion with] his wife and children..? ? ? ? ? l. The Three Men and our Lord Jesus dcccci.? ? ? ? ? r. The
Pious Woman accused of Lewdness dccccvii.The First Night of the Month.Awhile after this, there came two merchants to the king with two pearls
of price and each of them avouched that his pearl was worth a thousand dinars, but there was none who availed to value them. Then said the cook,
'God prosper the king! Verily, the old man whom I bought avouched that he knew the quintessence of jewels and that he was skilled in cookery.
We have made proof of him in cookery and have found him the skilfullest of men; and now, if we send after him and prove him on jewels, [the
truth or falsehood of] his pretension will be made manifest to us.'.When came the night, the vizier presented himself before the king, who bade him
relate the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, Out.95. Abou Suweid and the Handsome Old Woman dclxxxvii.Hakim
(El) bi Amrillah, The Merchant and the Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun, iii. 171..To return to the king's daughter of whom the prince went in
quest and on whose account he was slain. She had been used to look out from the top of her palace and gaze on the youth and on his beauty and
grace; so she said to her slave-girl one day, 'Harkye! What is come of the troops that were encamped beside my palace?' Quoth the maid, 'They
were the troops of the youth, the king's son of the Persians, who came to demand thee in marriage, and wearied himself on thine account, but thou
hadst no compassion on him.' 'Out on thee!' cried the princess. 'Why didst thou not tell me?' And the damsel answered, 'I feared thy wrath.' Then
she sought an audience of the king her father and said to him, 'By Allah, I will go in quest of him, even as he came in quest of me; else should I not
do him justice.'.? ? ? ? ? I hope for present (62) good [and bounty at thy hand,] For souls of men are still to present (63) good inclined..Now she had
brought to the pavilion aforetime a little brass coffer and laid it in a place whereof I knew not; so, when the inspector of inheritances (190) came, he
searched the pavilion and found the coffer, with the key in the lock. So he opened it and finding it full of jewels and jacinths and earrings and
seal-rings and precious stones, such as are not found save with kings and sultans, took it, and me with it, and ceased not to put me to the question
with beating and torment till I confessed to them the whole affair from beginning to end, whereupon they carried me to the Khalif and I told him all
that had passed between me and her; and he said to me, "O man, depart from this city, for I acquit thee for thy valiance sake and because of thy
[constancy in] keeping thy secret and thy daring in exposing thyself to death." So I arose forthright and departed his city; and this is what befell
me.'".The prefect bade carry him to his lodging; but one of those in attendance upon him, by name El Muradi, said to him, "What wilt thou do?
This man is clad in rich clothes and on his finger is a ring of gold, the beazel whereof is a ruby of great price; so we will carry him away and slay
him and take that which is upon him of raiment [and what not else] and bring it to thee; for that thou wilt not [often] see profit the like thereof,
more by token that this fellow is a stranger and there is none to enquire concerning him." Quoth the prefect, "This fellow is a thief and that which
he saith is leasing." And Noureddin said, "God forbid that I should be a thief!" But the prefect answered, "Thou liest." So they stripped him of his
clothes and taking the ring from his finger, beat him grievously, what while he cried out for succour, but none succoured him, and besought
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protection, but none protected him. Then said he to them, "O folk, ye are quit of (12) that which ye have taken from me; but now restore me to my
lodging." But they answered, saying, "Leave this knavery, O cheat! Thine intent is to sue us for thy clothes on the morrow." "By Allah, the One, the
Eternal," exclaimed he, "I will not sue any for them!" But they said, "We can nowise do this." And the prefect bade them carry him to the Tigris
and there slay him and cast him into the river..? ? ? ? ? By Allah, O thou that chid'st my heart concerning my sister's love, Leave chiding and rather
bemoan my case and help me to my will..? ? ? ? ? l. The Foolish Fisherman dccccxviii.? ? ? ? ? Lo! in the garden-ways, the place of ease and cheer,
Still, like the moon at full, my light thou mayst espy..So he went round about, as the druggist bade him, till the sun grew hot, but found none
drinking. Then he entered a by-street, that he might rest himself, and seeing there a handsome and lofty house, stood in its shade and fell to
observing the goodliness of its ordinance. As he was thus engaged, behold, a window opened and there appeared thereat a face, as it were the
moon. Quoth she, (193) 'What aileth thee to stand there? Dost thou want aught?' And he answered, 'I am a stranger,' and acquainted her with his
case; whereupon quoth she, 'What sayst thou to meat and drink and the enjoyment of a fair-face[d one] and getting thee what thou mayst spend?' 'O
my lady,' answered he, 'this is my desire and that in quest whereof I am going about.'.? ? ? ? ? Exalted mayst thou be above th' empyrean heaven of
joy And may God's glory greater grow and more exalted aye!.? ? ? ? ? A sun of beauty she appears to all who look on her, Glorious in arch and
amorous grace, with coyness beautified;.The company marvelled at the goodliness of his story and it pleased El Melik ez Zahir; and the prefect
said, 'By Allah, this story is extraordinary!' Then came forward the sixth officer and said to the company, 'Hear my story and that which befell me,
to wit, that which befell such an one the assessor, for it is rarer than this and stranger..87. The Lovers of the Benou Tai dclxxiii.King Bihkerd, Story
of, i. 121..When in the sitting-chamber we for merry-making sate, iii. 135..There was once, in a city of Hind, a just and beneficent king, and he had
a vizier, a man of understanding, just in his judgment, praiseworthy in his policy, in whose hand was the governance of all the affairs of the realm;
for he was firmly stablished in the king's favour and high in esteem with the folk of his time, and the king set great store by him and committed
himself to him in all his affairs, by reason of his contrivance for his subjects, and he had helpers (253) who were content with him..? ? ? ? ? O
friends, the tears flow ever, in mockery of my pain; My heart is sick for sev'rance and love-longing in vain..Now the king was seated at the lattice,
hearkening to their talk, and Abou Sabir's words angered him; so he bade bring him before him and they brought him forthright. Now there was in
the king's palace an underground dungeon and therein a vast deep pit, into which the king caused cast Abou Sabir, saying to him, 'O lackwit, now
shall we see how thou wilt come forth of the pit to the throne of the kingdom.' Then he used to come and stand at the mouth of the pit and say, 'O
lackwit, O Abou Sabir, I see thee not come forth of the pit and sit down on the king's throne!' And he assigned him each day two cakes of bread,
whilst Abou Sabir held his peace and spoke not, but bore with patience that which betided him.
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